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CDOP Briefing Paper 5:  November 2016

This paper captures points of interest that have arisen since the last West Sussex CDOP meeting and that we feel the panel should be aware of and may wish to discuss or comment on:
Suicides – Alert from Plymouth CDOP regarding ASK.FM site
 
Some time ago Plymouth CDOP flagged up two suicides of young people in their area allegedly involving the website ask.fm and they canvassed the views of other CDOPs to see if there had been other suicides involving this website.  Plymouth have had 2 suicides where the child was a user of this site (one recently), one of which it was cited the user was bullied during online chats. One other CDOP came forward with two similar cases where their children were also users of this site and persistent bullying was going on through the site itself.  
 
On a search of the internet there were also news reports of another 11 cases (worldwide involving children) where this site has been channelled for bullying and death threats.  It has been reported that many of the parents of these children have lobbied to get this site taken down with on-line petitions.  Ask.fm allows anyone to post anonymous comments and questions to a person’s profile so it is difficult to police this type of website and the site is not UK based, being owned by a Latvian company.
 
South West Grid for Learning has put together some guidance for the site (copies available from the West Sussex CDOP Officer margaret.pugh@westsussex.gov.uk )
 
Plymouth is suggesting that if any website safety concerns are in future then they should be directed to https://www.gov.uk/government/groups/uk-council-for-child-internet-safety-ukccis.  The UK Council for child internet safety is a partnership of more than 200 organisations. It was established in 2010 and has a mandate to oversee child internet safety.  
 
Distracted Road Users – Worcestershire CDOP (UPDATE)
In the last Briefing Paper (Sept 2016) there was a report from Worcestershire CDOP related to road deaths involving young people wearing headphones or using mobile phones at the time o9f death.  Worcestershire have gathered data from around the CDOP network to see how widespread this issue is.  The results show that there have been 7 child deaths where this has been a clear factor (4 CDOPs) and 2 further cases where it could have been a factor but the evidence is inconclusive.  21 CDOPs (including West Sussex) gave a NIL return.

Letter from Professor Peter Fleming - OASIS study 
Background to the OASIS Study
Although the number of babies dying as a result of sudden infant death syndrome (SIDS) has fallen considerably in recent years, SIDS remains the largest single group of infant deaths after the first weeks of life. Unexpected deaths of older children are very rare, and it is important that we learn as much as possible to try to understand how we may be able to help prevent such deaths in the future.
[bookmark: _GoBack]A study conducted in the USA in 2007 showed differences in the new born hearing test results of babies who subsequently died as SIDS compared to babies who survived. These results need to be confirmed with UK data but one possibility is that these differences are signalling an injury to the brainstem which may lead to abnormalities of the control of breathing, temperature control or blood pressure.  If the US study is correct, it may be possible to identify a proportion of the infants or young children at high risk of unexpected death, offering the possibility of advice and monitoring that may prevent some of these deaths. 
The Oasis Project has now begun in England, to investigate whether, using the routinely recorded hearing screening test, we can replicate the American study results. 
Approvals
The study is funded by the Lullaby Trust, the main organisation representing families bereaved by unexpected infant deaths, is sponsored by the University of Bristol, has received full approval from the National Research Ethics Committee system, (reference number: 14/SW/1084), has been approved through the NHS Research and Development system, and has been adopted by the NHS clinical research network.  The National Hearing Screening Centre in London is a full partner in this research.  The study has been publicised to all Coroners by the Coroners’ Society of England and Wales, and many Coroners have expressed their support for the study.
How can we help?
CDOPs are being asked to inform families who have suffered such a death that this study is being undertaken, and to put them in contact with the Lullaby Trust, who will be able to give them more information and answer some of their questions.  Families who contact the Lullaby Trust and after hearing more about the study feel they might be interested in taking part will, with their consent, be contacted by our research team, given further information and invited to participate if they wish to do so.
[ http://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/file/1Newborn-Hearing-Testing-and-the-Risk-of-Unexpected.pdf] The contact at the Lullaby Trust is: Catherine Taylor 020 7802 3219.

Surrey CDOP – issues with child’s bodies being taken to Mortuary rather than A&E (UPDATE)
In the last Briefing Paper (Sept 2016) we reported an issue that had been raised by Surrey CDOP about the London Ambulance Service taking the bodies of teenage children straight to mortuaries rather than A&E.  Surrey CDOP has been canvassing other CDOPs around the UK to see if this has been recognised as an issue in other regions.  Their research has found that out of 10 responses from Ambulance Services only one (LAS) recognised that they were not meeting the Working Together 2015 requirements.  Out of 16 CDOPs that responded, 4 reported that they had experienced similar issues to those reported by Surrey CDOP (these were Brent, Richmond, Sheffield, Shropshire & Telford).

Maggie Pugh, CDOP Officer
14 November 2016
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